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“I tell you that in the same way, there will be more rejoicing in heaven 
over one sinner who repents than over ninety-nine righteous persons 
who do not need to repent.” - Luke 15:7

We hope this newsletter finds you all doing well! It’s incredible how God celebrates when 
just one person comes to Him in repentance, therefore we are thrilled to announce 
that two individuals recently found salvation in Mephy Church in Kathmandu,  We 
couldn’t be more excited to see our church family grow and witness the power of 
God’s love transforming lives.

In addition to this, Pastor Prem conducted a beautiful water baptism ceremony for 
a couple in Phutung Church as well, so the churches are growing! However, due to 
the sensitive situation surrounding religious law, we took necessary precautions and 
performed the baptism in a remote area to ensure their protection. Unfortunately, 
simply baptizing or converting someone to Christianity can result in up to three years 
of imprisonment in Nepal, but this is the severity of the situation right now. All it takes 
is one complaint to the police. Despite these challenges, we stand firm in our faith 
and continue to spread the good news.

Our School of Ministry is also thriving, with students coming from all corners of 
Nepal. Our goal is to equip individuals with God’s word, empowering them to go 
out and preach the good news, even in remote areas where access to Christian 
teachings may be limited. We are proud to share that several graduates have become 
evangelists and pastors, and some are even dedicated to church planting in nearby 
India. Our goal is to empower each student to be strong in the faith and in the word 
and we are really seeing the fruit from the school. 

None of these achievements would have been possible without your incredible 
support. Every bit counts, and we deeply appreciate your continuous encouragement 
in every way. Thank you for giving generously to further the work of the ministry and 
spread the love of Christ. 

Prayer and financial requests: 

1.Our yearly national conference will involve pastors and leaders from different parts 
of Nepal and India from 1-3 November. This will be for all our pastors, evangelists, 
leaders, and native missionaries who work with us. This is an opportunity for 
many leaders to come together and network, get refreshed, and get to share what 
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God is doing. This will help pastors and leaders exchange 
ideas on addressing specific challenges faced in their 
respective regions and we will pray together. These 
bonds can become a vital source of encouragement 
and support for ministers in very difficult, and mostly 
unreached, areas of the world. Please pray for financial 
support for this conference, safe travels for all of the 
people attending, and that God will really empower each 
and every one of them that come. 

2.	Christmas is a few weeks away. I know many of you 
look forward to giving a gift to our children for Christmas 
and we truly appreciate it. We always have a  special meal, 
fellowship, and gifts for each child at the children’s homes 
and staff’s children. Children wait with great expectation 
each year, as this is a very special celebration for them. We 
also buy new winter clothes as it gets freezing this time of 
year. Any amount will help. However, we try to raise $100 per 
child for Christmas to cover gifts, clothes, and the Christmas 
party. Your gifts mean the world to these children! 

Thank you once again for your unwavering support. Let’s 
keep shining the light and making a difference in the lives of 
those around us!

Blessings and love,

Please visit our website: www.compassionforasia.org
www.compassionforasia.org

-Sudip, Anne Lise, Rebecca, Samuel & Sarah Khadka
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